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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 19th November 2018

______________________________________________________________________

PRESENT
Cllr Ray Watkins / Cllr Keith John  /  Cllr John Morris / Cllr John Williams (Chair) /Cllr Barry Grange /                        Cllr Alison Kavanagh                Clerk Barbara Rapley                     Members of Public  - 0

As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councillor with an interest in any matters discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed.


Declaration of Interests

None
Apologies for absence

Councilors Margot Bateman & Eric Scourfield
Matters Arising

New Community Councilor

Three application’s received, Steve Falberg, David Callan & Phil Smith, following lengthy discussions Councilor Ray Watkins proposed David Callan, this was seconded by Councilor Keith John, a vote was taken and the decision was unanimous.
Remembrance Service

This was confirmed as a Community Council event, it was agreed that next year we should write to The Headmaster of Penrhyn School inviting the pupils to take part in this service
Acceptance of Minutes dated Monday 15th October 2018

 Proposed
Councilor Ray Watkins

Seconded
Councilor Keith John
Correspondence Out

Claire Staley

Advising her concerns re parking at school have been forwarded to PCC and Police

Local Papers

Requesting inclusion of our Advert for Councilor Vacancy be included in Papers

Dyfed Powys Police
Requesting they monitor




1 Inappropriate Parking at Penrhyn School between 3pm and 4pm




2 Speed of traffic Maidewells Bye pass between 4.30pm and 6.30pm

Darren Thomas PCC
Thanking for quick response re further problems at school crossing and confirming we have requested police monitoring of parking between 3pm and 4pm and also confirming we have sent all relevant information received from him and PCC to school via Parent Teacher representative on Community Council

Steve Falberg
Responding to his request for information re Councilor Vacancy

David Callan
Responding to his request re Council Vacancy

Phil Smith
Responding to his request re Council Vacancy

Barclays Bank
Completed Mandate re change of cheque signatories

Correspondence In

Darren Thomas PCC
Replying to forwarded email re parking at Penrhyn School

Steve Falberg

Requesting further information re Councilor Vacancy

Steve Falberg

Application for Council Vacancy – copied to all

Alam Shafiul –PC
Response to parking problems at Penhryn School

Hywel Dda
Posters re Launch of NHS111 new non emergency no. for out of hours GPs and NHS Direct Wales, starts Wednesday 31st October

David Callan
Application for Council Vacancy - copied to all

Jennie Robson
Chair of Governing Body Penrhyn School – passed to Councilor John Williams


Councilor John Williams has passed this letter to Mr Graham Cox & Family

Stephen Thornton
Agenda for next Valero Community Advisory Panel on 20th November 9.30am


Copied to Councilors John Williams & Alison Kavanagh, Cllr John Williams to attend
Wendi Huggett
Code of Conduct Training – OVW    Copied to all

Phil Smith
Application interest re Council Vacancy

PCC
Questionnaire re Local Bus Services – copied to all

Planning

Consultations

Application 18/0731/PA
Edwardian style conservatory to end of utility room Somerton Cottage Hundleton –no objections
Application 18/0762/PA
Alterations & extension of dwelling house and erection of replacement garage


No objections

Finance

Budget
Confirm on track

Bank Balance        
   
£10.493.04
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Matters for Discussion

1
Councilor John Williams raised concerns re height of Lylandi Trees around Sports Field, Councilor Ray Watkns to contact Tree Surgeon who has dealt with these tree in the past to ascertain costs etc.

2
Councilor Alison Kavanagh raised concerns re erosion of road in Westgrove Lane opposite Bungalow Rivendell which is causing road to flood and leave muddy debris on road. Clerk to write to PCC

3
Councilor Alison Kavanagh advised that the street lights were not working in Guilderoy Road – Clerk to advise PCC

4
Councilor Alison Kavanagh advised the meeting that The Penrhyn School Christmas Fayre is to be held on Saturday 1st December

5
Councilor Ray Watkins advised the meeting that The Sports Pavilion Hall has been hired by the company promoting The Green Line – Electricity Connection from Ireland to Wales 5th December 2pm – 8pm
                         
There being no further business the Meeting closed 

-
Signed as a true Signed record...................................................................Date.............................................................





Chairperson

Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley

Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399 - Email: barrap1@btinternet.com

